




From: Kirk and Jeannie McClure [mailto:mcclurefamily@sbcglobal.net]  
Sent: Monday, December 14, 2009 12:18 PM 
To: harris@ku.edu; greg@moorevaluation.com; cblaser@sunflower.com; bradfink@stevensbrand.com; 
hughcarter@dgcounty.com; rhird@pihhlawyers.com; therenewgroup@sbcglobal.net; eff@chaney-inc.com; 
MontanaStan62@gmail.com; ksingleton@sloanlawfirm.com 
Cc: Scott McCullough 
Subject: Retail Market Analysis for Mercato 
 

Kirk McClure, Ph.D.  
707 Tennessee Street  

Lawrence, Kansas 66044  
mcclure@ku.edu  

   
   
   

December 14, 2009  
   
   

Lawrence Douglas County Planning Commission  
City Hall  
Lawrence, Kansas 66044  
   
   
Re:      Mercato Commercial Rezoning  
   
   
Dear Commissioners,  
   
   
The Planning Commission is being asked to approve allocating 90 percent of the commercial square feet 
planned for the 6th

   

 Street and the South Lawrence Trafficway node to the Mercato site on the northeast cornet 
of the interchange.   

This application is supported by a market analysis submitted by the applicant and reviewed by the planning 
staff.  
   
The market study is mistaken, and the Planning Commission should reconsider this proposal.  
   
   
Growth in demand for retail space  
   
The applicant’s market analysis states that retail sales have been growing by 1.8 percent per year since 2000 
adjusted for inflation.  This is not correct.  Using retail sales numbers from the study, retail spending grew only 
0.2 percent per year, not the 1.8 percent the study claims.   
   
   

      Growth rate of retail sales 2000-2008 

Year Inflation Annual 
  Adjusted Growth  
  Sales Rate 

      
2000  $     11,866,772    
2008  $     12,076,913  0.22% 
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Difference between space that can be absorbed and is being built  
   
If growing at only 0.22 percent per year, the Lawrence retail market could absorb less than 15,000 square feet 
per year (0.22 percent of the 6.6 million square feet in the stock).  Yet, the applicant’s market analysis agrees 
that the market has been adding in excess of 150,000 square feet per year.  
   
Clearly, the market has been adding space faster than it can absorb new space.  This means that as new 
space is added to the stock, it does not satisfy new growth in demand.  Rather, it causes older space to vacate 
and loses value  
   
   
Vacancy rate  
   
The last citywide survey of all retail space in Lawrence was in 2007.  The citywide vacancy rate was 11.3 
percent, but this included North Lawrence with suffers from a very high vacancy rate.  Removing North 
Lawrence , the remainder of the city had a vacancy rate of 9.1 percent, still a high vacancy rate.  
   
   
Implications for the Mercato proposal  
   
While the city should plan for eventual growth in the retail districts of the city, it should recognize that it is now 
overbuilt in retail space.  This overbuilding existed before the current recession and is made much worse by 
the economic downturn.  
   
Adding more retail space to a glutted market will only cause older shopping centers to lose tenants and lose 
value.  Lawrence can support a finite amount of retail space, and too much space has been built.  The market 
only becomes worse off as additional space is added to this already overbuilt supply.  
   
It is beneficial that development proposal south of the Mercato has expired.  It will not be beneficial to the city 
to move this commercial space to the Mercato.  Ideally, the Mercato proposal will be put on hold indefinitely.   
   
The Planning Commission should seek ways to remedy the problem of an overbuilt market by restricting 
further growth in the supply of retail space until such time as the market is able to absorb the surplus that now 
exists in the market.  
   
Yours truly,  
   
   
Kirk McClure  
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